Getting Started with Online Worship and Community Building
Think back to the seven days between Sunday, March 8th and Sunday, March 15th, 2020. In just seven days, you likely led a transition from fully in-person worship, complete with Holy Communion, choirs, and packed pews, to fully online worship on Zoom, YouTube, or Facebook.
Thinking back to that pivotal week in the life of your congregation, how did you decide what technology to utilize?
How did you decide to get the word out to your community?
If you’re like many church leaders I’ve met, you made decisions that week out of expediency and the need to move fast. You may have chosen a platform that you were somewhat familiar with. Perhaps you had a YouTube account so you started worshipping via YouTube. Maybe you had a Zoom login so you invited your community to gather via Zoom. Or, maybe you decided you weren’t completely comfortable worshipping “live” online, so you recorded a worship service and distributed it via an email newsletter.
If we think back to that second week of March, we all hoped that our decisions would be temporary, that our church buildings would reopen quickly. Six months into the pandemic, we now know that virtual worship is here to stay. We know that there won’t be a definitive end date at which our entire community feels comfortable returning to the building. Worshipping online is our reality now, a reality that will remain with us even after pandemic comes to a close.
It’s time to reassess how you’ve been doing church online for these six months, to see how you can best bring the Word of God to your community given an uncertain future. That reassessment starts by thinking about worship and community building in the context of two dimensions: Asynchronous vs. Synchronous, and Recorded vs. Streamed.
Asynchronous is a word that refers to what we do on our own schedules. In the context of worship, it might refer to a recorded service published on YouTube. Synchronous refers to what we do together, at the same time. In the context of community building, it might be a Zoom coffee hour or a Bible study on Zoom.
When we record a worship service, sermon, or faith formation lesson, we have the benefit of editing and polish. When we live stream, we have the benefit of a more engaged audience who is willing to trade production quality for a shared, communal experience.
As we look ahead, we ought to thoughtfully consider when we should use asynchronous vs. synchronous content, and when we should use recorded vs. live content. Once determined, we can select technologies that will best serve our faith communities.
Join author Ryan Panzer and the Northwest Intermountain, Milwaukee, and Alaska Synods on September 10th to learn more about these dimensions of online worship and community building, and what they mean for your ministry context! 
